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Superintendents Budget Advisory Committee Minutes 
May 2, 2017 

BUSD Offices – Room 126 
2020 Bonar Street, Berkeley, CA   94702 

 
 
SBAC Committee Members Present 
Cynthia Allman, BFT Paula Phillips, BCCE 
Robin Henke, Superintendent appointment 

Christine Staples, PTA Stephen Collins, Local 21 
Dan Lindheim, Audit Committee representative  Frank Hernandez, BCCE 
Eric Weaver, Superintendent appointment    
  

 
SBAC Committee Members Absent  
Nya Sandeford, BHS Student Member  
Marie Ferguson, BCCE  
Martin Demuchaflores, P&O  
Michael Herbert Gray, PAC  
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3. 
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concern.  I did not know, again I want to say that I did not know that it was being voted on 
tomorrow night so that is alarming to me and something I think should be given careful 
consideration, that money will be locked up and we don’t have 
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Bruce Simon, P&O; Cathy and Paula both brought up the idea that the district policy with the 
admissions office and cost associated with it.  I just think and it strikes me that there would be 
additional cost as well and that we would be losing enrollment as a result of this process.  
 
Deputy Superintendent Cleveland; that is a big question  
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Cathy Campbell, BFT; no that $115 the way it’s represented there as additional cost not a savings 
 
Deputy Superintendent Cleveland; well its saving, but it’s not savings, it’s only a savings for two 
year one time, that is why I did not put it in the same column If it was an ongoing grant for ever and 
ever than I would have put it in that column. 
 
Cathy Campbell, BFT; right I guess the $153. The $115 they way it is written now is saying from our 
base grant in 17-18 we have to give more. 
 
Deputy Superintendent Cleveland; It is going to be an ongoing increased cost, we are not giving 
more, because revenue going down we have an increase in cost due to that. 
 
Cathy Campbell, BFT; unless we change our program?  
 
Deputy Superintendent Cleveland; that is correct 
 
Cathy Campbell, BFT; which does not seem to be under consideration  
 
Deputy Superintendent Cleveland; with the grant I do not think so, with the CTE grant that has not 
been considered, to change the program. 
 
Cathy Campbell, BFT; these are not necessarily classrooms we needs, for example just to get every 
kid 6 classes.  We do not necessarily need IP classes; we could give every student 6 classes even 
without that. 
 
Assistant Superintendent Scuderi; 
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�x Sixth Grade Bridge 
�x Equity, TSA (.5fte) 
 

Deputy Superintendent Cleveland; We are going to move to the 18-19 budget reduction.  The board is 
not voting on these tomorrow and I recommend we do not vote on these until January 2018  

1. There is a governor’s may revision a state budget enrollment number may factor in, ADA and 
the January budget may impact how much we cut to balance the budget.  This was something I 
thought given the deficit that 8-19 partially do the pension cost.  That at least we start preparing 
for possible reductions early so we can properly vet those reductions and get further input.  Also 
to support the redesign effort at BHS.  The cut target was to be 1.2 million and its 1.8 million 
because we added the redesign to the cut target as well as budget priorities for 17-18. The total 
reduction, ongoing reduction target is 1.9 million across both years in order to support the 
increase of cost as well.  On the second page, I highlight the total ongoing reduction cost for 
2017-18 and 2018-19 les the increase in cost which is the budget priorities for 18-19 including 
the BHS redesign and I subtract those off back to the cut target of 1.2 million so the total are 
almost 1.9 million for both years.  Looking at page one we voted on 17-18 so I will not focus on 
18-19 ongoing reductions. Transportation has 3 new buses this year and getting 2 more buses 
on a one time basis and not purchasing any on 2018-19 budget, even though we have bus 
replacement scheduled in 18-19.   Given what we have; new buses at a minimum of 50k, 
ongoing in bus maintenance and replacement, that could be higher, that was the safest number 
50k.  The other item on the list is elimination a CTE coordinator as I mentioned earlier, after the 
2018-19 it says no grant funding available based on grant funding, if there if grant funding, we 
keep that positi
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Pasqual Scuderi; all together I would not want to guess on a number I could look it up  
 
Deputy Superintendent Cleveland;  
1. The next one is changing Director of student services to a manager position.  I think the thought 

around it used to be a manager position and it increased to a director position and given more 
responsibility including oversight of the continuation school, oversight of independent study and 
oversight of the adult school.  The position went from manager to director in both responsibilities 
were added to the position.  At this point, the position does not oversee those three schools.  Those 
three schools are under the direction of the assistant superintendent of education services.  Also, 
the compliance officer was hired and that work previously was under this position has moved over 
to the compliance officer.   That was the thought around putting this back to a manager position.   

2. The next position reduction is the homeless program it’s a non-salaried budget, the superintendent 
mentioned,  we went back three or four years and looked at all budget programs unrestricted 
programs, that the district funds.  There is grant money so this is not a small grant 20k a year.  We 
looked at the trend and the cost in this and the money that we loaded in the budget was not being 
utilized by about 50k a year.  With fewer kids in the homeless program as well, we felt comfortable 
leaving the homeless program with a 130k for Bart tickets and some support, school supplies and 
other support for those families.  

 
Dr. Evans: Keep in mind that several years ago, we had identified no less than 800 students that were in 
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Deputy Superintendent Cleveland;  
We have some pressure coming from our special education.  Not sure if we are exceeding expenditure 
or exceeding budget and I did incorporate in the budget priorities increase cost in the pension for special 
education we also increased their budget by $127K on top of that this year which is ongoing but we still 
having pressure on that budget to meet the needs of the special ed students.  We have to do more work 
in looking for cost reductions in special ed other than the one listed here to keep that budget from….we 
contribute…a little background, the district makes an additional contribution to special education on top 
of the state and federal money we receive to support our students.  Anytime the cost increase in special 
education that means the additional contribution goes up we are trying to manage that looking at ways 
to stream line those cost and it has not been an easy task and I see right now that it could, its not in that 
budget target, other than the amount we are looking to approve for 17-18 that budget cut may have to 
go up due to special ed.   I wanted to make that note.  This is one cut that support special education but 
there may need to be more cuts to balance special Ed a little more.   
 
Assistant Superintendent Scuderi;  
1. With the elimination of a .4 TSA at BHS,  I want to look at the next 3 lines together the FTE for a TSA 

which is currently listed as vacant, we think we might have some coding issue and Erin and I going 
through every line of the position control report to see if some of these listed position in particular, 
is a coding error, and if they should be filled.  

2. If you look at the other two lines .2 FTE  TSA at BHS, .6 FTE which is professional development 
coordinator and the  

3. .2 FTE is a position that probably should have been in the overall staffing allocation.  We think we 
will straighten some of this out with the coding however, I do think we will be proposing some 
reduction in the TSA allocation we get for the overall PD structure at BH.   
 
All of these decisions are very difficult ones I myself wrote a painfully long and unreadable 
treadance to the board in 2012, why we need to keep the structure particularly difficult one for me 
to talk about this, but we currently have a .4 in the leadership time non classroom TSA time for each 
of our five learning communities and for our three largest academic departments, we are going have 



10 
 

 



11 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:08pm    
 


